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A Message from the President

Members, 

Here we are in July, and everything has gone as planned, well almost everything!  I am happy to let you know that the American Camellia Society National Convention was a complete success.  Those VCS members who attended heard many thank you’s and congratulations on hosting such a great event.  I was so impressed with all of the cooperation and contribution by your VCS board and those that volunteered for the event.  

The Wednesday tour of the Pinkham’s Garden, Bennett’s Creek Nursery, and Smithfield Gardens was extremely informative and well organized.  Bob Black (VCS past President  and Vice President of Operations – Bennett’s Creek Nursery),  greeted the attendees with open arms and a fantastic tour of the grounds at Bennett’s Creek.  Attendees got to see all of the Pinkham’s diverse plant collection and garden, and Smithfield Gardens gave a wonderful tour and opportunity for plant purchase.    

Thursday’s tours were setup and given by Larry Barlow (VCS Past President) and Winston Gouldin (VCS Education Committee Chair) through the beach landscapes in the Outer Banks.  We visited the Wright Brother’s Museum and the Elizabethan Gardens.  Debbie Grant, Master Gardener from the area, gave a presentation on growing plants in 

coastal landscapes.   The Elizabethan Gardens were with large mature Camellias and azaleas 

in full bloom.  A tour was given by Jeff Lewis (EG horticulturist) throughout the well-maintained grounds.  

On Friday, ACS held their annual convention board and general membership meetings at the Lake Wright hotel.  Dr. Jirin Gao gave a presentation to attendees about his Camellia azalea research in China.  The evening concluded with a beautiful President’s reception at the Chrysler Museum. After dining, those in attendance were able to walk through the museum on docent-guided tours of the Chrysler’s collection.    

Saturday’s festivities centered on the competitive flower show held at the Norfolk Botanical Garden.   Those not judging were entertained and educated with six different educational sessions, including talks on Mushrooms, Hydrangeas, Bees, Tea Making, and how to run a great camellia flower show.  The evening brought an extensive Banquet with awards, a presentation by the Keynote Speaker; Bradford King, and the presentation of the International Camellia Society’s Garden of Excellence Award for the Hofheimer Camellia Garden at Norfolk Botanical Garden.

The attendees concluded their visit to Norfolk with a very well organized Tour of Colonial Williamsburg by Winston Gouldin.  

This convention was definite proof to all in attendance that the VCS has, in my opinion, the most dedicated volunteers in the country.  We could not have given the ACS such a wonderful experience without your help.  Thank you for all that you do for this society and the camellia world.  It is the little touches that continues to bring in new members and keep them coming back.  Well done.   

Sincerely, 
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Marcus E. Jones

President, Virginia Camellia Society

THE AMERICAN CAMELLIA SOCIETY NATIONAL SHOW

HOSTED BY THE VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY, MARCH 24TH, 2012

The Virginia Camellia Society had the honor of hosting the ACS National Show at Rose Garden Hall in the Norfolk Botanical Garden.  Show chairman Doug Simon chose ACS veteran judge Geary Serpas from Santee,SC to be our Head Judge.  Five teams, all ACS Board members and Past Presidents did the judging, including our own ACS board member Toni McKenna.  A team of rover judges headed by our own Bill Robertson made sure all worthy blooms made it to the competition table (Honor Court.)  Notable among the judges were ACS Prez Matt Hunter, VP Don Bergamini, and Past President Judge Roger Vinson.  All of the winners were quite beautiful and VCS swept all the National ACS awards.  The Cawood Award for best japonica went to Winston Gouldin for ‘Moonlight Bay.’  The best Australian origin award went to Bob and Sandy Black for ‘Margaret Davis.’  The Racoff award for best formal double went to Sandy Godwin for ‘April Kiss.’  We had a special Carol Lee Sutherland award for best bloom of Virginia origin which was won by Doug and Sally Simon for ‘Les Marbury Red.’  Phil Johnson created a beautiful wooden plaque to give for the award.  

My chronicle wouldn’t be complete without me telling you about Susan Vreeland.  This is for all of us who came to our first show with one or two blooms in a paper bag that we were so proud of.  Susan heard about our show and decided to come to see if we could identify the bloom on her camellia.  As fate would have it, she asked Richard Mimms from Lugoff, SC if he could identify it.  He told her it was ‘Grace Albritton.’  She said “Thank you.  I’m going home to put a tag on it.”  He said “No you’re not.   Your going over to that table and fill out a white card and enter your bloom.”  A couple hours later, Susan won Best Small Japonica.  Even Doug Simon thought it was exceptional.  You never know what magic can happen at a camellia show.

Larry Barlow

From the Board of Directors

A gracious Thank you to all of you for your support and help in making 2011 an exciting year. We look forward to seeing you at the American Camellia Society convention and all this year’s programs.

--------------

Next VCS Board Meeting: 

Tuesday, September 11, 2012

6:00PM @ NBG 

Host: Sandy Godwin

VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY

CALENDAR OF EVENTS,  2012-2013

MARK YOUR CALENDARS TODAY!

Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.and to you via email.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

          *  *  *  *  * 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 25, 2012, 

9:00AM--12:30PM.  

HANDS-ON CAMELLIA WORKSHOP at the NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN

Learn "disbudding" for bigger & better blooms, "gibbing" for early blooms, removing and potting camellias air-layered at the spring workshop. Bring pruning shears, and garden gloves (optional).  Free & Open to the public.  You will be volunteering at NBG so be sure to bring your membership card and sign in. Park in the picnic area unless there is a regatta, then park at Baker Hall parking. Bad weather date September 8th.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2012,  

2:00PM—3:00PM 

Set-up for Camellia Plant Sale & Show in NBG BAKER HALL.  Volunteers needed, please contact Larry Barlow or Marcus Jones.
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 10, 2012,

8:00AM—4:00PM 

FALL CAMELLIA SHOW & PLANT SALE at NBG BAKER HALL  -- Placement Committee volunteers must have your own blooms entered by 8:30 so you can help others entering blooms.  Judging begins promptly at 10:30 AM. PLANT SALES START AT 10:00 AM, NOT BEFORE, and end when all plants are sold or by 4:00 PM. Volunteers needed for show, plant sale, and take-down.

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6,  2012, 

6:00PM—9:00PM

ANNUAL "GATHERING OF GARDENERS" 

At NBG ROSE GARDEN HALL

Holiday Pot-Luck Dinner & Silent Auction.

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2012, 

6:00PM—9:00PM

VCS MEMBERS & GUESTS HOLIDAY POT LUCK PARTY at the FRED HEUTTE CENTER, 1000 Botetourt Gardens, Ghent Square, Norfolk 23507 Bring guest/s and your beverage of choice, a side dish (salad, veggie etc.) or desert, and an item for the silent auction.

FRIDAY THRU SUNDAY, JANUARY 25, 26, 27, 2013  

VIRGINIA FLOWER & GARDEN SHOW, 

at the VA Beach Convention Center.   Member volunteers needed all 3 days to "talk camellias", recruit new members, sell air layers, attend informative classes, and shop and shop at all the wonderful venders!  3 to 4 hour shifts and the rest of the day is yours.  Volunteers needed for all 3 days and for  set-up Thursday and take down Sunday.

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 12 , 2013, 

7:00PM—0830PM

ANNUAL INDOOR CAMELLIA MEETING 

LOCATION TBA  Free and open to the public..
SATURDAY, MARCH  9, 2013, 

9:00AM—3:00PM

YORK COUNTY'S MASTER GARDENERS HORTICULTURAL EXTRAVAGANZA, TAB HIGH SCHOOL, YORK COUNTY

Volunteers needed to "talk camellias", recruit new members, Sell Air-Layers, enjoy and learn at the other events at the Extravaganza.   

FRIDAY, MARCH  22, 2013, 

1:00PM—3:00PM 

SET-UP FOR SPRING SHOW & PLANT SALE 

NBG Rose Garden Hall

Volunteers needed.

SATURDAY, MARCH 23, 2013, 

8:00AM—4:00PM

VCS SPRING CAMELLIA SHOW & 

PLANT SALE 

NBG ROSE GARDEN HALL                  Placement Committee volunteers must have your own blooms entered by 8:30 so you can help others entering blooms.  You do not have to be a member to enter camellia blooms in the show.  There is an award for novice growers.  Judging begins promptly at 10:30.  Show not open to public until judging is over (approx. 12:30)   Plant sales will begin at 10:00, not before, and end when all available plants are sold or at 4:00 p.m.  VA Camellia Society & Norfolk Botanical Society members show your membership card at NBG gate.  

SATURDAY, APRIL  6, 2013, 

9:30AM—1230PM

HANDS-ON WORKSHOP

NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN, 

We will be teaching air layering, pruning, fertilizing/maintenance.  Bring pruning shears and sharp knife. You will be volunteering at NBG so be sure to sign in.  Free & open to the public.  Bad weather date April 13.  

SATURDAY-SUNDAY, APRIL 27 – 28 2013,  9:00AM—4:00PM

ANNUAL HERB AND PLANT SALE FESTIVAL, at the FRED HEUTTE CENTER, 1000 Botetourt Gardens, Ghent Square, Norfolk 23507

Information table, air-layering and pruning demo, sell camellia plants from BCWN.  Volunteers needed both days.

SATURDAY, APRIL  27, 2013,

13th AANNUAL GARDENING EVENT

at CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT UNIVERSITY We can do air-layering demos.  Supplies will be needed for demonstrations also.  Volunteers needed to "talk camellias", sell plants if available, and enjoy other activities at this event. There is usually a keynote speaker.

FRIDAY THRU SUNDAY, MAY 10, 11, 12,  2013 

GARDENER’S MARKET at NBG.  We sell air-layers that have been held over 1-2 years in NBG’s greenhouse, propagated at our workshops.  This represents an “Heirloom Collection” of old camellias in the Garden – proceeds go to Hofheimer Camellia Garden at Norfolk Botanical Garden.  Volunteers needed all three days, and for set-up and take down. 

THURSDAY, MAY 14, 2013, 

6:00PM—8:30PM

ANNUAL TRAIN   RIDE & PICNIC at NBG’S PICNIC PAVILLION.  If rain--Baker Hall.

**********************

All dates are subject to change

We can always use more members on the TELEPHONE COMMITTEE to make each member's calling list shorter!  This is a good way to meet other members.  If you are interested, please call – Toni McKenna 757-376-2119                

* * * * * * * * * * * *

2012--2013

VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY (VCS) OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

President – Marcus Jones, 

757-310-9685


m1jones@odu.edu
1st Vice President - Toni McKenna,

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)      tmckenna@cox.net
2nd Vice President –  VACANT,

Recording Secretary – Sandy Godwin,

757-410-2328, 757-737-2639(C) Sandy@HRMAG.com
jgodwin5@cox.net
Corresponding Secretary – Sally Simon, 


757-625-0374, 757-449-6203(C)
 
Simon2ofus@aol.com

Treasurer -- Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C) wa.sp@verizon.net
VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

2013 -- Winston Gouldin,  

757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net
2013 -- Don Snipes

757-625-7143, 757-636-1396(C)

drsnipes@cox.net
2013 -- Maria Stephenson

757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

Zuki1919@yahoo.com
2014 -- Larry Barlow

757-487-6082, 757-420-8418(W)

Larrybarlow@cavtel.net
2014 -- Gerry Fred 

757-855-7595,

roberthfred@gmail.com
2014 -- Richard Jacobs

757-420-9382

Richardjacobs@hotmail.com
2015 -- Joe Davis

757-487-8781,

jedavis7@cox.net
2015 -- Moriah Difernando, 

757-441-5830x455

dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com

2015 -- VACANT

2016 – Daniel Hayworth


757-675-5491

2016 – Carol Anne Kent


757-490-8933

2016 – John Moore


757-467-6058


sailin1@verizon.net

VCS EX-OFFICIO BOARD MEMBERS:

Past President – Mike Andruczyk,

757-382-6348

mikeand@vt.edu

mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
ACS Virginia Director-

Howard Warren

757-484-8825,

h.r.warren@verizon.net

VCS COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN:

Ambassador Program: Bob Ward 

757-587-7844

Education:  Winston Gouldin

757-855-7907,

twgouldin@cox.net

Hospitality:  Toni McKenna

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)  tmckenna@cox.net
Liaison NBG/VCS Committee:

Marcus Jones

757-310-9685

ejones@yahoo.com,  

Newsletter Editor: VACANT 

Propagation: Bob Black

757-255-4463, 757-483-1425 (W),   

          757-285-4696(C)

Bob@bcnursery.com 

Research:  Rick Morsink,  

757-549-2964, 757-343-8111(C)


roskin4@netzero.net 

Show Chairmen: Larry Barlow 

757-420-8418

         Larrybarlow@cavtel.net 


Doug Simon

757-625-0374 


Simon2ofus@aol.com 


Chairperson Telephone Committee: 

VACANT

Website:  Bill Trotter: trotter0@cox.net
**********************************************

MISSION STATEMENT

The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)

***********************************************
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